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~From the Editor  

 
One scorching summer day followed another 
and on my morning rounds I  watched sadly 
while a few unhappy plants ς astilbe, 
campanula, brunnera ς wilted, then browned, 
then finally disappeared ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜƭȅΦ  .ǳǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ 
nature amazing?  All it took was a few days of 
cooler weather and a very light sprinkle of rain, 
and those little green guys are pushing up from 
the root once again.  Wow!  I really thought 
they were goners. 
 
Surprisingly, many gardeners are currently 
enjoying a wonderful vegetable harvest despite 
the hot, dry conditions.  In this issue, Peg 
critiques some of the new veggie seeds she tried 
this year, and Karen offers a few recipes for 
cooƪƛƴƎ ǳǇ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŀǊŘŜƴΩǎ ōƻǳƴǘȅΦ  !ƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
Ƴƛǎǎ wƻōƛƴΩǎ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ 5ǊΦ wƛŎƪ 
/ƻƴǊŀŘΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ƎŀǊƭƛŎΦ   
 
.ŀǊǊƛŜ ŀƴŘ L ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ wƛŎƪΩǎ 
presentation a couple of years ago as guests at 
a Grafton Horticultural Society meeting and 
were inspired to purchase his garlic as ΨseedΩ 
and follow his instructions.  As a result, garlic 
was by far our best crop of 2016, truly 
spectacular in size, flavour and keeping ability.   
 
¸ƻǳ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀǘ ŀ 
horticultural society meeting ς whether itΩs here 
in Cramahe or ΨOver the Garden FenceΩ ς but 
you can pretty much guarantee ƛǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ 
good! 
 

                           ~ Lorelyn                 

 
Sharron displays our 50th Anniversary  plaque from the                 

Ontario Horticultural Society   

1966 ς 2016 

 

ͻ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȭÓ -ÅÓÓÁÇÅ  

It doesn't seem possible that summer has gone 
by so quickly and that we are now into fall. I 
must admit that I am not unhappy to see the 
heat and humidity make a retreat.  I really did 
not enjoy the weather this summer!! What we 
are having right now is more to my liking, cooler 
nights for sleeping and much less humidity 
during the day. It makes it much easier for 
doing the necessary yard cleanup that we must 
all do at this time of the year. I was finally able 
to spend some time in the yard yesterday and it 
always feels so good to be able to get 
something accomplished. I understand that we 
are supposed to have a few nice days in the 
coming week, so hopefully I will be able to get 
some more work done. I never seem to have 
enough time for everything that I get myself 
into.... 

TheGardenShed 
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We did very well on our first attempt at Trash & 
Treasures on August 13th, even though the 
weather was not in our favour that day. 
Wouldn't you know,  the only two days in 
August that we had anything planned for 
Horticulture and it rains!! Despite the weather, 
we did have a very good sale and we have 
decided to give it a try again next year.  Keep 
that in mind folks when you are going through 
things in your home and you think that you 
might want to get rid of them. We will be happy 
to have your items for the sale next year.  We 
just require that you hold onto them as we 
don't have anywhere to store them. We would 
appreciate your help in this matter, both in 
keeping your items for us and for helping on the 
committee that is being formed to look after 
the sale.  
 
We had a very small group attend the August 
23rd picnic. Due to the inclement weather the 
week before, we had to move the picnic ahead 
by a week and unfortunately, that was not a 
good day for many of the members. Those that 
did attend had a good time and lots of good 
food was enjoyed by all of us that were able to 
make it.  
 
It was great to get back to our meetings in 
September and we had our Vegetable and 
Decorative Flower Show on the 20th. 
Congratulations to all the entrants and to the 
members who placed 1st, 2nd or 3rd in the 
show. We also had a wonderful guest speaker 
that night, Rick Conrad, who talked to us about 
garlic and how to grow it ς a very interesting 
topic and we learned a lot. 
 
Our meeting in October will be our Photography 
Show and our guest speaker will be Stephen 
Poole,  who will be talking about closing your 
garden for the winter.   

Nominations will also be accepted at this 
meeting, so please give some thought to taking 
on a position in the Society. Many of our 
members have been in their current positions 
for some time and would like to take a 
break....please look at the list of positions that 
are available and consider giving us the benefit 
of your time and knowledge.  
 
Hope to see you at the next meeting! 
 

                            ~ Sharron   

 

Sharron drives a hard bargain at the                                         

Trash & Treasures sale in August.
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Ready for customers at 

Trash & Treasures Χ 

Χuntil the rains came Χ 

 

 

 

And a very successful September Vegetable and Decorative Flower Show 
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~~ September Presentation ~~ 
 

HOW TO GROW GARLIC 
 

With Dr. Rick Conrad 
of 

Millbrook Valley Farm 
millbrookvalleyfarm@gmail.com   

 

 
What to do in retirement?  Dr. Rick Conrad had 
a plan!  After a long career in the field of 
veterinary medicine, the good doctor embarked 
on the necessary research and logistics to grow 
some 22,000 garlic plants and in so doing, 
became an integral part of the 100 mile diet 
movement in Northumberland county.   
    
For those of you who have cultivated the 
ά{ǘƛƴƪƛƴƎ wƻǎŜέ in your home garden and who 
like to flavour your garlic with food, listen up.  
One could be forgiven for thinking that, with 
garlic, it is a case of sticking a clove in the 
ground and standing back, but actually there is 
a science and technique to growing a healthy, 
tasty crop whether you attempt it at home or 
on a commercial basis. 
       
Garlic originated in Central Asia where it has 
been harvested for food and medicine for over 
ten thousand years.  The Roman army fed garlic 
to its soldiers believing it to instill both strength 
and courage, and it was extensively used 
medicinally in ancient Egypt.  
 
It can be eaten cooked or raw, has a wide 
variety of cultivars which produce a range of 
tastes. When garlic is chopped or crushed, the 
enzyme alliinase converts alliin into allicin, 
which is responsible for the aroma of fresh 
garlic and in that state, it is considered an 

effective antibiotic, antifungal and anticancer 
treatment. 
     
Garlic is a member of the Alliaceae family and it 
propagates via cloning not sexually, therefore 
there is no risk of cross pollination.  
 
There are two types of garlic grown in Ontario ς 
hardneck and softneck.       
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hardneck varieties (Allium sativum var. 
ophioscorodon) bolt during late spring/early 
summer, producing a tall, flower stalk or scape. 
Bulbils, which are small aerial cloves, are 
produced at the tip of the scape in place of a 
true flower. There is considerable variability in 

mailto:millbrookvalleyfarm@gmail.com
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the size and number of bulbils produced by 
hardneck garlic.  Hardneck garlic can produce 
anywhere from 4-12 cloves per bulb.  
       
Varieties grown in Ontario include Rocambole, 
Porcelain and Purple Stripe.  Generally, the 
hardneck is more winter hardy than the 
softneck, and it is for this reason that Dr. 
Conrad chose to grow only that variety. 
       
The hardneck variety is characterized by a tall, 
stiff άǎŎŀǇŜέΣ it has fewer cloves, but they are 
larger and have a strong flavour. 
 

 
 
 The first order of business is to prepare the 
planting area.  This requires a soil analysis, a 
consult with a local agrologist for the critical PH 
balance, and the National Research Council for 
the soil supplement formula.   
       
Then it is time to mark out the plots and 
prepare the soil (eg: adding sulphur to lower a 
too high PH).  Add a fall fertilizer to ensure good 
root establishment and plant 8 inches apart on 
the first of October.  On the planting day, it is 
time to άŎǊŀŎƪέ the garlic cloves, keeping the 
skin intact to the degree possible.  Ideally, hand 
cracking ensures a clean break from the basal 
plate, then plant pointy side up to ensure 
germination.  It is critical that the plant be 
placed sufficiently deep, with 2 to 3 inches of 
soil above the tip, and that the beds are 
covered with straw to keep the plant frozen 
during early thaws.  The straw can be removed 
but it can also be left on the beds to provide 
protection and to help retain moisture.    

By late April in Ontario,  the plants should be 
млέ out of the ground, poking through the 
straw.  It is time for a Spring fertilizer and, in 
keeping with the organic strictures, no 
pesticides, herbicides or animal manure should 
be used, principally because garlic is often eaten 
raw. 
       
By mid June the plant is turning brown from the 
tips toward the base of the leaves.  If the scales 
are removed at that point, it will increase the 
bulb output by as much as 30%.   Happily, the 
scapes can be used in stir fry dishes etc. 
        
Begin harvesting when 30%-50% of the leaves 
have died back. In mid to late July, the scapes 
stand up straight and tall as if to wave and 
advise it is time for harvest. Do not pull the 
garlic out of the ground because it will break.  
Loosen the dirt by hand or mechanically, dig up 
the bulb and shake off the dirt.  It is also 
important not to bruise the bulb or it will rot 
like an apple.  Garlic bulbs harvested too early 
may be immature and tend to shrivel when 
cured, while late harvested bulbs may have 
stained, partially decayed wrapper leaves 
and/or exposed cloves.  Spread the plants out 
to dry in a well ventilated area, out of the 
sunlight.  And, in anticipation of the next 
October planting, plow the field, plant oriental 
mustard and rotate the beds to ensure the 
health of the next crop.    
        
As with any crop, garlic has its enemies.  The 
garlic nematode is a microscopic eel-like 
organism that lives in soil and water and causes 
basal plate rot.  There are formal treatments 
but the best option is to rotate the planting 
area, do not use any damaged planting stock 
and finally, plant oriental mustard between the 
crop rows. 
       
Garlic is usually hung in porous bags and if the 
bulbs are not kept in the refrigerator, they will 
last until the next harvest. 
 

~ Robin Young 
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August Picnic rain date ς a beautiful day on the second try 
 

   
   

 

         
 

          
 


